IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN TUESDAY, APRIL 2, 1991

Present: Chairman Judith A. Cope, David A. Wallace and John C. Drobinski.

The statutory requirement as to notice having been fulfilled, Chairman Cope called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the Library at the Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School.

Minutes

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve the minutes of the regular and executive session of March 26, 1991, as presented.

Council On Aging - Donations

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To accept \$52.50 in miscellaneous donations for deposit into the Council On Aging Van Donation Account; and to authorize the Council On Aging to expend the same for purposes of operating and maintaining the Council On Aging van.

Town Meeting - Presence of Police Officers

Present: Town Moderator Thomas Dignan.

There was a discussion relative to complaints received concerning the number of police officers required to be present inside/outside Town Meeting.

Town Moderator Thomas Dignan stated that he has reviewed the rules and regulations and believes it would be proper to reduce the presence of police officers inside Town Meeting to two; and to limit the presence of police officers outside Town Meeting to the first hour of Town Meeting in order to address traffic concerns.

The Selectmen concurred.

House Bill Nos. 4912, 4917 and 4986

The Board acknowledged receipt of letter dated March 25, 1991, from Rosaire Rajotte of 2584 Providence Road, Northbridge, requesting support for three petition bills submitted to the House for adoption: No. 4912, Granting Immunity to Civil Defense Personnel; No. 4917, Issuance of Alcoholic Beverage Licenses for a Two-Year Period; and No. 4986, Payment of Wages by Cities and Towns on a Bi-Weekly Basis.

At the request of the Selectmen, Executive Secretary Thompson will respond to Mr. Rajotte's letter.

IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN APRIL 2, 1991 PAGE 2

Edwin B. Hosmer Memorial Fund - Expenditure

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To authorize expenditure in the amount of \$2,450.00 from the Edwin B. Hosmer Memorial Fund for voucher and bills from Oriental Treasures, pursuant to letter request dated March 28, 1991, from Lyn MacLean, Chairman, Sudbury Historical Commission.

Town Treasurer and Collector

The Board acknowledged Mr. Hamilton's letter of March 28, 1991, and Executive Secretary Thompson reported that he has met with Mr. Hamilton and believes Mr. Hamilton's concerns were addressed.

D.A.R.E. Program - Kiwanis Club Donation

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To amend vote taken March 11, 1991, regarding acceptance of donation from the Kiwanis Club to the D.A.R.E. (Drug Abuse Resistance Education) Program, by changing the amount of the donation from \$250.00 to \$200.00.

IBPO

The Board acknowledged receipt of letter dated April 1, 1991, from James T. Masteralexis, Counsel, International Brotherhood of Police Officers, reminding that the Selectmen are required to support the funding of tentative agreements before Town Meeting.

The Selectmen concurred that they are aware of their obligations and will act accordingly.

Sudbury Chamber of Commerce - Awards Nominations

At the request of the Selectmen, Executive Secretary Thompson will submit the necessary submissions to the Sudbury Chamber of Commerce of the Selectmen's nominations of Donald Oasis for Citizen of the Year and Town Treasurer and Collector Chester Hamilton for Employee of the Year.

There being no further business to come before the Board, and keeping in mind the commencement of Town Meeting this evening at 7:30 p.m., the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

Attest:	
	Richard E. Thompson
	Executive Secretary-Clerk